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Dear friends of GSLL, 

They say: always try to stay modest, and 
be proud of it. Well, we have one or two 
things to be proud of. 





Congratulations to Courtney Silver, 
one of the first students in the BA/
MA program for Russian Studies! 
Courtney won the  Boren Schol-
arship for studying Russian, an 
initiative of the National Security 
Education Program, providing 
unique funding opportunities 
for U.S. undergraduate students 
to study less commonly taught 
languages in world regions critical 
to U.S. interests.

Julia Gerhard, PhD candidate at the 



3rd Boulder Summer Colloqium in German Studies                           

For the 3rd consecutive year, the 
University of Colorado hosted the 
Boulder Summer Graduate Student 
Colloquium in German Studies from 
May 12-14, 2016. 

The Colloquium was organized 
in collaboration with Cornell 
University, Johns Hopkins University, 
and, as a special guest institution 
this year, the University of Chicago. 

The center of the event was  
presentations by graduate students 
from all four participating institutions. 
German Studies at CU Boulder was  
represented this year by Ph.D. students 
Sayalee Karkare and Petra Sertic, who 
presented their work on the filmmaker 
Werner Herzog and the controversial 
artist Martin Kippenberger. They were 
joined by six Ph.D. students from 
Cornell, JHU, and the University of 
Chicago who also presented their 
work.

The Colloquium opened with a 
seminar by Dr. David E. Wellbery, 
Professor of German and the 
Humanities at the University of 
Chicago and one of the leading 
scholars and thinkers in the field of 
German Studies. Professor Wellbery’s 
seminar was held in German and  
addressed questions of freedom, myth, 
and social order in Johann Wolfgang 
Goethe’s drama Egmont and the genre 
of the American Western. 

In February 2016, Laura Olson Osterman (Laura J. Olson) published her co-
authored book with Svetlana Adonyeva in Russian translation . The book, 
The Worlds of Russian Village Women: Tradition, Transgression, Compromise, 
had been published in English in 2013 by University of Wisconsin Press, and 
has since won three awards and garnered a dozen book reviews. 

On International Women’s Day, March 8, 2016, Laura assisted in “presenting” 
the book to a live audience by Skype in St. Petersburg at the “Word Order” 
bookstore. The book has already stirred up a lot of interest and even a bit of 
satire in the Russian press. 

An ostensible review of the book in Pravda on March 8, 2016, calls the 
authors “scholarly ladies” and pokes fun at their feminist line of argument  
Other, less ideologically oriented online publications reprinted sections 
from the book, one illustrated with colorized pre-revolutionary 
photographs by Sergei Prokudin-Gorskoi.

Laura Olson Osterman’s Book is Translated into Russian  

                                                                                                  

http://http://www.nlobooks.ru/node/6725 
http://http://www.nlobooks.ru/node/6725 
http://https://uwpress.wisc.edu/books/5075.htm
http://http://www.pragmema.ru/events/miry-russkoy-derevenskoy-jenschiny
http://http://www.pragmema.ru/events/miry-russkoy-derevenskoy-jenschiny
http://http://www.pravda.ru/society/fashion/models/08-03-2016/1294344-women-0/ 
http://http://gorbutovich.livejournal.com/124780.html 


German Immersion & Career Days     

On February 10, 2016, high 
schools students from the 
Boulder Valley and Fort 
Collins school districts 
explored the CU campus 
as part of the German 
Language Immersion Day. 
High school students 
participated in sessions on 
German film and Austrian 
art. They also tested their 
knowledge on German 
geography, economy, music, 
and popular culture in a 
game of Jeopardy, and they 
went on German-spoken 
campus tours in which 
they learned about the 
university’s history, areas of 
study, and campus life. 
Their German learning 
experience on campus 
was further enriched by 
a discussion round with 
German Deputy Consul 
General, Stefan Biedermann, 
on current issues such as  
the refugee crisis in Europe. 
An info session led by 
the DAAD (the German 
Academic Exchange Service) 
information officer, Hanni 
Geist, provided them 
with useful advice on 
scholarships in Germany 
and encouraged them to 

continue their study of 
the German language and 
culture .                                           
   Less than a month later, 
on March 14, GSLL held 
its annual German career 
event. The event provided 
undergraduate students 
enrolled in German classes 
with an insight into some 
of the different career paths 
and opportunities available 
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